

Newsletter

Term 3 Week 3 Thursday, 1 August 2019

Principal's Message principal@olmcsunbury.catholic.edu.au

Dear Parents,

This week we have had the pleasure of hosting 17 students from Japan. This has been a wonderful experience for the school. I wish to thank our Japanese teacher, Yumiko Aiki, for helping to make this happen and to our wonderful host families who have been looking after the students and showing them the sights of Sunbury and greater Melbourne. Tomorrow we celebrate Japanese day and our visitors will play a major role in running the activities. Children may dress up if they have Japanese costumes, otherwise school uniform is fine. Parents are welcome to visit during the day.

53 Macedon St Sunbury 3429 9740 7344



2019 Term Dates

Term 3:

Mon 15th July —

Fri 20th Sept

Term 4:

Mon.7th Oct —

Fri 20th Dec (TBC)

Thank you to the Year 3 parents and children who attended the Reconciliation Parenting in Faith evening on Tuesday night. This was an essential part of your child's preparation for the Sacrament of Reconciliation. Our guest speaker, Paul Spence, focused on how we sometimes miss the point and how this is reflected in our actions towards others. We have a loving, forgiving God who always welcomes us with open arms. This fits perfectly with our Restorative Practices approach.



School Closure Day

Term 3

September 2nd

There has been a lot of illness in the school, including Influenza A. Symptoms may include very high temperatures, with chills, dizziness, aching body parts, diarrhoea, sneezing and coughing. Ask for a swab test at the doctor if you have any doubts and please keep sick children at home.

As you may have seen, the fun house and sports shed have now been demolished. The base will be filled with sand for the time being while we gather quotes and ideas for the best equipment to be placed in this area.

This Sunday we celebrate the 18th Sunday in Ordinary Time

Gospel acclamation

Matthew 5:3 Happy the poor in spirit; the kingdom of heaven is theirs!

Enjoy the week
Julie

OLMC welcomes our Japanese visitors











SPLASH PUPIL OF THE WEEK AWARD







Class	Pupil of the week	Has demonstrated the 3 R's	
Prep MR	Charlotte Wojewidka	For showing determination in her writing and working on her writing goal. Well done Charlotte	
Prep R	Liam Grech	For showing the learning dispositions of determination and risk taking when completing a tricky obstacle course. Well done!	
1 JB	Olivia Tranter	For her huge efforts and self motivation in working towards learning tasks! Outstanding Olivia!	
15	Michael Moloney	For being so resilient and determined to carry on with his learning despite a broken arm.	
2 C	Marley Stott	For approaching all tasks in an enthusiastic and positive manner.	
2R	Jack Walsh	For sharing his knowledge about animals with others in a respectful way.	
3/4 BC	Ruby Parker	For being a responsible learner who always asks for and acts on feedback to improve her learning.	
3/4 CC	Aiden Walters	For displaying a resilient approach to a new teacher by being responsible, helpful and polite	
3/4 H	Roman Stella	For showing a positive growth mindset and being resilient when working on arrays and multiplication activities.	
5/6 MT	Chelsea Carruthers	For her enthusiastic attitude to learning and her ability to use what's in her learning toolkit when faced with challenges.	
5/6 R	Ella McDonald	For a fantastic 'all round' start to the term. Ella is a very motivated and hard working class member who continues to produce work of a high standard in every subject. Keep it up, Ella, Well done!	
5/6 SF	Cooper Ridington	For always having a positive mindset and being keen and ready to learn more.	

OUR LADY OF MOUNT CARMEL PRIMARY SCHOOL



PIE DRIVE

We have organised with TONY'S PIES OF ESSENDON to conduct a Pie Drive



Tony's Pie's will supply us with a range of their freshly baked pies, pasties, quiches and sausage rolls on Thursday, 15th of August

All the products will be freshly baked and will be suitable to go straight into the freezer if you wish.

So order up BIG. Remember, the more you order the more we make. Make your choice from the list below and return your order with the correct money or cheque by **Wednesday**, 7th of **August**.

We need the support of everyone to make this fundraising a success.

PRODUCT PER ½ DOZEN	Qтy	PRICE PER ½ DOZEN	TOTAL	PRODUCT FAMILY SIZE.	Qтy	PRICE EACH	TOTAL
Chunky Steak		\$26.00		Chunky Steak \$12.00		\$12.00	-17
Steak & Mushroom		\$28.00		Steak & Mushroom		\$13.00	
Steak & Bacon		\$28.00		Steak & Bacon		\$13.00	
Steak & Cheese		\$28.00		Steak & Cheese		\$13.00	
Bacon, Tomato & Cheese Quiche		\$28.00		Bacon,Tomato & Cheese \$12.		\$12.00	
Spinach, Onion & Cheese Quiche		\$28.00		Spinach, Onion & Cheese Quiche \$12.00		\$12.00	
Pasties		\$26.00		Pasties		\$12.00	
Sausage rolls		\$15.00		Apple Pie		\$10.00	
Party Pies		\$7.00		Blueberry Pie		\$10.00	
Spinach & Cheese Rolls		\$22.00				jt-	
Lasagna Rolls		\$22.00					
Apple Pies		\$26.00					
Blueberry Pies	eberry Pies \$26.00						
SUB TOTALS							

TOTAL: \$	GROUP:	
Name:	□ PHONE:	

PLEASE MAKE CHEQUES PAYABLE TO "OUR LADY OF MOUNT CARMEL PRIMARY SCHOOL"

Event Cancelled Due to unforeseen circumstances the presentation of guest speaker Luke Kennedy has been cancelled.

Luke will not be presenting to the students, teachers or parents on the 7th of August as communicated via previous newsletters.

We apologise for any inconvenience this may cause.

Thank you for your understanding.

IMPORTANT DATES—2019			
	Term 3		
August			
2	Japanese Day		
7	Return pie drive forms		
15	Feast of the Assumption Mass		
19	Book Week Parade		
20	Parenting in Faith evening for year 6 parents and students (Confirmation)7pm		
29	Fathers Day breakfast and Fathers Day stall		
September			
2	School Closure Day		
9	Year 5 parents and students evening		
20	End of term 3 — 3.15pm		

Prayer Roster: Monday at 2.45pm OLMC Church - All Welcome

Date	Class Presenting
5 August	5 /6 SF
12 August	No Prayer - Feast of the Assumption Mass Thursday 15th August
19 August	Prep R
26 August	2 C
2 September	2R
9 September	5 /6 R
16 September	Prep MR



Do you have some unwanted Lego or Duplo hanging around your house that you would be willing to donate? OLMC would love to take this off your hands.

Please see Khalan in 5/6 MT or Shelley Ellis with any donations. Something exciting is coming to OLMC.

Book Week 2019

This year we will be celebrating book week in Week 6 of Term 3 with our dress up day and parade on Monday 19th August. Start thinking about creative costume ideas now.

More details will follow soon.

Emilie Owen

School Banking News: School Banking day is **Tuesday**

This week 29 Students banked \$198.70

Fantastic Effort Everyone !!





Bread tags for wheelchairs

Please save your bread tags and drop them into any of our collection points. There will be collection points in classrooms and at the office. Donating your bread tags will help with disability and aged care facilities to supply wheel-chair for their patients in South Africa.

They currently collect about 500kg a month which funds 2-3 wheelchairs. Penola house team kindly ask you to ask relatives, cafes, friends and local kindergartens for bread tags to help this amazing fundraiser Penola house team members.





Are you interested in playing chess?
We will be holding a Chess Club in the library on Thursdays at lunchtime.

experienced players.

Hope to see you there,



OUR LADY OF MT. CARMEL CANTEEN ROSTER - TERM 3, 2019

2 nd Aug	Adele Dichiera	^{30th} Aug	Danni Bekker
	Dani Caruana		Joanne Borgese
	Jade Grech		Raquel Handley
9 th Aug	Sylvana Doricic	6 th Sept	Cathy Carter
	Antoinetta Preston		Renee Ridington
	Tracy Kilkenny		Rhonda Searle
16 th Aug	Michele Shalders	13 th Sept	Belinda Falzon-Pout
	Natalie Grant		Nance Carlyle
	Erin Thompson		Caroline Dillon
^{23rd} Aug	Kelly Loft	20 th Sept	Sylvana Doricic
	Nicole Petrie		Taryn Paterra
	Anna Marincic		Louise Vasey

Thank you for volunteering to help in the Canteen, it would be impossible without you! Please arrive at Canteen at approximately 10.45, and your assistance will be required until around 2.30pm. If you have long hair, please tie it back, and remember to sign in at the office before coming to the Canteen. Your lunch will be provided on the day.

If you are unable to attend on your rostered day please ring Sally on 0400 384 403, as soon as possible so a replacement can be arranged.

I look forward to seeing you,

Sally Hewitt-Tacey

School Uniform News

School Socks available for sale from the school office

Cash only—correct money appreciated \$5.00

Anklet style: sizes 9-12, 13-3, 2-8 & 7-11 **NEW STOCK HAS ARRIVED



AGS Pty Ltd

Wholesalers of Quality Schoolwear & Uniforms In house Design & Printing

www.aplusschoolwear.com.au

ADDRESS: 133 BAKERS ROAD NORTH COBURG VIC, 3058

PHONE: 03 9354 8345 FAX: 03 9354 5777 E-MAIL: info@agsprints.com.au

ABN: 53 317 404 573



Our Lady of Mount Carmel OSHClub

Service Information

- Coordinator: Venetia Fernandes
- Educators : Taylor Reid, Natalie Kielbas, Erin Mathieson and Melanie
 Nadiida
- Service number : 0401850518
- -Email

ourladyofmtcarmel@oshclub.com.au

Parent Information

Come and join us in OSHClub!

Suggestions: If you have any feedback, we could really use your assistance to make OSHClub more community friendly. Please come and share your fantastic ideas with our staff members.

Last Week in Review

Activities: skittles rainbow challenge, all about me alphabet challenge, singing competition, child-initiated activities, outdoor free play, what's in the bag experiment, cardboard guitars, fac painting and brake-dancing.

In OSHClub we participated in a variety of different activities, this term we switched up week one, two and three to individual activities rather than themed weeks. We enjoyed getting our hands into the Rainbow Skittle and What's in The Bag? experiment where children engaged in rich and meaningful inquiry—based experiences. This was managed when children questioned the outcome of the skittles experiment. What would happen when the water was poured over the skittles? Children created an array of different patterns and discussing what would happen to the flavours, shape, and patterns that emerged as a result of the experiment. In the What's in The Bag Experiment children were required to place their hands in a brown paper bag and guess the different objects according to what they felt. Children expanded their curiosity and through questioning and process of elimination they were able to guess all items in the bag.

Charlotte trying to Guess What's in the (Left).

Here is Zachary playing with his favourite toys, Lego in BSC (middle).

Ashton, Ambrosia and Charlotte got their hands sticky in thee Rainbow Skittles experiment







This Week at OSHClub: Dinosaur Week

MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY	
	•	BEFORE SCHOOL CARE	•		
Titanic	Paper plate slots	Pokémon balls	Paint zoo animals	Marvel comics	
Child-initiated activity	Child-initiated craft	Child-initiated craft	Child-initiated art	Child choice activity	
	l	AFTER SCHOOL CARE	1		
Make a paper boat	Singing competition	Child -initiated dramatic play	Step by step animal drawing	Cooking	
Child-initiated craft	Child -initiated activity	Pokémon treasure hunt	Child ran craft activity	Child-initiated group games	
		BREAKFAST			
	Selection of Cereals, Wh	nolemeal or raisin bread served with stra	wberry jam, butter or Vegemite.		
		AFTERNOON TEA			
Seasonal Fruit Pan- cakes with kids choice of butter or Jam. Seasonal Fruits.	Yoghurt and Oats.	Berry and banana smoothies and nachos	Pasta served with cheese. Seasonal Fruits	Pizza with and without cheese served with seasonal fruit.	

Community News



We are delighted to announce that SNH has successfully registered to become a Repair Cafe.

BUT WE NEED YOU! Please join us for an Information Session

When: Saturday 17th August, 2019

Who: Anyone; various volunteer roles of repairers,

admin, advertising, cake making

Where: SNH 531 Elizabeth Drive Sunbury

Time: 11.30am

RSVP: enquiries@sunburyhouse.com.au

or 9740 6978

What's a Repair Cafe

Repair Cafés are free meeting places and they're all about repairing things (together). SNH will host a monthly or bi-monthly meeting where we will have volunteer repairers and their tools available to help repair or teach you how to repair your items rather than discarding to landfill. We anticipate being able to offer repairs on clothes, zippers, belts, small furniture, bicycles, crockery, toys, etc.

Visitors bring their broken item (1 at a time) from home. Together with the volunteer repairer they start making their repairs in the Repair Café. It's an ongoing learning process. If you have nothing to repair, you can enjoy a cup of tea or coffee. Or you can lend a hand with someone else's repair job

